@ COLORADO
. w Division of Reclamation,

Mining and Safety
Department of Natural Resources

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO 80203

August 1, 2019

Paul Martinez

Martinez Western Constructors, Inc.
718 Railroad Ave

Rifle, CO 81650

RE: Ducray Pit, File No. M-2019-035, Comments Regarding 110c Limited Impact —-Reclamation
Only Permit Application

Dear Mr. Martinez:

On July 29, 2019 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received comments
regarding the above referenced application from Mesa County. Please add this document to your
permit file records.

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.
Amy Yeldell at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman St.,, Room 215,
Denver, CO 80203. Direct contact can be made by phone at 303-866-3567 Ext 8183 or via email at
amy.yeldell@ state.co.us

e

Amy Yeldell
Environmental Protection Specialist

Sincerely,

Cc:
Travis Marshall, Senior EPS, Grand Junction DRMS
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MESA COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
COUNTY PLANNING DIVISION

200 S. Spruce Street . PO Box 20,000-5022 . Grand Junction, Colorado . 81502
Telephone: 970.244.1636 » www.mesacounty.us/planning

July 29, 2019

Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety
1313 Sherman St., Room 215
Denver, CO 80203

Re: Permit # M-2019-035
To Whom It May Concern:

The subject property identified in Permit # M-2019-035 is located in un-incorporated
Mesa County. This site is located at 580 22 12 Road and is owned by Jay Ducray.

It appears that native soil was commercially mined and removed from the site during
March of 2018 by Martinez Western Constructors Inc. Mesa County requires a
Conditional Use Permit (CUP) for Sand and Gravel Excavation in all zone districts. A
CUP application for this use on this property was never submitted or approved. It is
understood that this application to the Division is an after-the-fact permit application and
no more extraction is to occur on this propenrty.

Mesa County encourages the immediate reclamation of this site under the authority of
the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety.

Mesa County reviewed the section of the 22 12 Road public right-of-way that provides
access to the mining site. The applicant is responsible for some roadside drainage
improvements on 22 % Road located in un-incorporated Mesa County and directly
associated with the mining activities.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Sincerely,

Jeff Hofman, Senior Planner



